



USA GYMNASTICS.

# GROWTH AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 8-6-18

## Role Call:

Marcia DeGuire  
Dylan Maurer  
Ashley Rosilier  
Karys Blake  
Leeann Lenhart

## REGIONAL UPDATES

### REGION 1 – DYLAN

Working with Kyla Knights about new club

### REGION 3 – ASHLEY & KARYS

Mega Meet in Austin with GFA – New Club in the Pan Handle area

### REGION 4 – MARCIA

Site visit to Dance Productions- Micah Gaiter in Colorado

### REGION 7 – LEANN

New clubs, Ryan sending email with contact information. We may need to set up a clinic in that area

## PROJECTS THAT ARE IN PROGRESS

### SPOTLIGHT OF THE MONTH

The first Spotlight of the Month went out about the Men's 4 at EAGC. Dylan brought up an idea to watching what is coming up on the events calendar, and trying to match an article with the upcoming events.

All Spotlight articles along with photos need to be sent to Marcia and she will forward them onto Ryan. Ryan sent the photo release form that needs to be filled out and sent with finished articles. Dylan is going to take the September Spotlight of the Month about the twins from WCTC.

Ryan is sending the updated calendar to Marcia, so she can send appropriate articles that match what is happening on the event schedule.

### PAMPHLET

Thanks to Ashley, **the pamphlet is completed.**

### ARTICLES

Ryan said he is fine with the number of articles that he has as at this time. **Completed.**

### FLYER



The flyer for the Clubs to have a Clinic at their gym is completed. The flyer needs to be added to the "How to Start" page. Flyer completed

## **BLOCKS PROGRAM**

Suggestion that the cover of the Blocks Program actually have a picture of someone on a set of blocks. Try pushing the blocks program at dance studios.

## **NEW PROJECTS**

### **CONGRESS PACKET**

We need to get current information and review what is being presented at Congress. We need to come up with 3 different courses with all the information to be presented at Congress or clinics.

### **NEW CLUB PACKET**

We need to make sure that we are putting all the information on the "How to Start" page that the new clubs might need.

### **PROTOCOL CONTACT INFORMATION**

Marcia and Alisha are working on trying to get a protocol to follow so that NO new teams fall through the cracks.

Ryan filled us in on the upcoming Superclinic, Judges Clinic and the announcement of the dates and locations will be out once contracts have been confirmed. 3 ½ day events. These will be excellent opportunity for Coaches and Judges.

Talked about hosting some sort of a clinic in the east coast area since there is a lot of new clubs with interest in that area. Possibly we can have Leann or possibly Region 7 have their Regional Athlete Clinic in those areas.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

Marcia wanted to add Valere Binet to the Growth and Development Committee as the Judges liaison to the National Technical Committee. The reasoning behind this position is that with the Growth and Development of the new clubs we need to make sure that they are getting certified judges. We need to make sure that the new areas can be self-sufficient without having to bring in judges for every meet. So we are making sure that they really are growing and developing.